

SEELEY'S BAY SENIORS

Seeley's Bay Seniors met a week early for our Business meeting on account of the 2nd Friday being Good Friday. members There were 22 The President present. welcomed all and asked them to sing "O Canada" followed by "Happy Birthday" to Eliza Gilmore, Janet Whitney and Lorna Ubdegrove. As Eliza is now 90 years old, she was presented with Life The Secretary Membership. read the minutes of the March meeting, which were approved. June Goodwins, the Convenor of the Entertainment, told us of her plans for our next meeting on the 27th, when we have Chaffey's Lock Seniors Ernest Grigsby as guests. announced that there is a Easter Dinner at Seniors Moroni's in Gananoque, and a trip to 1000 Islands Mall, Brockville, and to Lanark on April 24. The Zone Rally will be in Brockville as usual on June 6. The meeting closed with the Mizpah Benediction, followed by refreshments and cards.

Freda Tempest





90th BIRTHDAY FOR **ELIZA GILMORE**

On Sunday, April 1, after church service, the C.E. room of our Seeley's Bay United Church was the scene of an informal, happy birthday party.

Eliza Gilmore, one of our well known and popular ladies, was the guest of honour, it being the celebration of her 90th birthday (April 2). Eliza is one of our friendliest ladies in Seeley's Bay. She is active in her church - seldom is she missing from her regular place - a faithful member of our Seniors Club - known by her neighbours and friends for her kindness and willingness to help in any way she is

We all know where to go when we need flowers for the church or any special occasion. She has always been generous in giving away the lovely things she grows.

needed.

We just couldn't let her 90th birthday go by without something special happening, something that the whole congregation could join in and take part.

After many phone calls, so everyone was informed, the congregation prepared was to stay after church service and partake of the beautiful cake and ice cream. The cake was made by our own Joyce Simpson, and so was very special.

This gave Eliza a good chance to greet everyone, and see many just returned from Helen Sweet made Florida. a presentation of flowers, and spoke of the Gilmore family when they first came to Seeley's Bay. Eliza's husband, Jack, a builder and electrician, built the house where Eliza lives now. After Jack died, Eliza went to Toronto where she did practical nursing at the Veteran's Hospital for many years, coming home on weekends.

The party was a complete surprise to the birthday lady, as you could see by the look of astonishment on her face when asked to lead the way into the C.E. room.

Mr. Charles Smith, a nephew, took a picture of Eliza and the cake.

We just want her to know we appreciate her, and hope to have her for many more years.

FISCHER'S Ornamental Ironworks (Soperton)

Gates

Railing

 Security Screens

 Fireplace Accessories

· Lamps

 Garden **Furniture**

etc. All custom made. Free Estimates

G. Fischer 928-2783

GOOD NEWS

FOR THE

HEARING IMPAIRED

Ontario Ministry of Health Grant Now Available

Paul Dunlop Hearing Aid Service

DISPENSER FOR VETERAN'S AFFAIRS-GREEN SHIELD BLUE CROSS The Family Medical

Centre II 13 William St. W., P.O. Box 1136

Smiths Falls, Ont., K7A 5B4 283-7421



Portland-on-the-Rideau 272-2896

272-3510

WELCOME SPRING

WELCOME BLUEBIRDS

BLUEBIRD HOUSES are featured in a WONDERFUL display in THE LANDING'S window. thanks to the Westport and Area Outdoors Association.

Come and examine the display, it is fascinating to see. BLUEBIRD HOUSES (\$5.00 each) and kits (\$3.00 each or 2 for \$5.00) are available with all proceeds going to the Westport and Area Outdoors Association. Help us to ensure that BLUEBIRDS will stay in our area for years to come - give them a home to come home to.

Saturday and Sunday 11 a.m. - 5 p.m.

By chance

By appointment (call 272-3510 or 272-28961

RECYCLE

TUNING IN TO JESUS

Ruth Fazal, a gifted Christian singer, songwriter and recording artist will be coming to the Anglican Parish of Leeds Rear to share her music ministry on 12 and 13 May 1990 in the Parish Hall and St. Luke's Church.

Born in England, Ruth began her musical studies on the piano and later on the violin which she studied in London and Paris. Since coming to Canada in 1975, she has worked extensively with the Toronto Symphony Orchestra, the National Ballet of Canada, and the Canadian Opera Company and is currently playing with the Toronto Chamber Players and the C.J.R.T. Orchestra. Ruth has always loved to sing and accompanies herself on the guitar as well as on keyboard. Her thorough musical training has brought a unique style to her songs through which she shares her love for the Lord Jesus and her personal journey in faith.

Here is the outline programme:

Saturday, 12 May - Parish Hall (behind St. Luke's, Lyndhurst)

4:00 pm - Family Worship

5:30 pm - Pot luck Supper

7:30 pm - Evening Worship in Song(a nursery will be available for the younger children).

Sunday, 13 May - St. Luke's

10:00 am - Holy Eucharist.

The Parish extends a warm invitation to all families in the area to come and worship with us in song, prayer and fellowship for all or any part of this very special occasion.